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New Mexico,

g Off. COMBERVATION COMMIBEION

| The State @ New Metkcs by ita OM
-Compervation Comlmisston hereky gives no-
tiee. pursuant to Mw. of the fellowing !
| public hearings to be held March 31, 1949,
lh-anm.nt

oy
8

§
2]

of the application »f
O Co. Inc.. for an or-
permission to dn!l its Covote
. Osbra Bprings Ranch well.
hodox location in the center
heast quarter of section !. in

]

gt
51
3.8

of
L

MALLEr of the applicgtion of

WLt TE]
i
3
4

1E. San Mifuel Countr. New,

Union Production Company for
| AR exoeption i0 section
Oth:m:o. 748 to permit location
well 00 ft. west of the boundaries
‘mpecified iz section 11c; decause of the
ineture of the terrain. Tie drtlling unit
contsining 190 acres substamtially in the
& square, embraces the Bk, of
¢ 2 TN, R.I0W, in Bar Juan
County. Mew Mexico,
' Case 138

- In the matter of the appiication of Gult
'Oil Corporation for an order to dually
compiete and produce from the
lime section and the Byers sand section
from a single well bore in the Weat'
;Orimes No. 15, located 990 1. north of
the south lLne and 2310 ft. east from the
west line of section 32, T.188, R.JE, Lea
County, Nex Mexico.
[ Case 136

In the matter of the application of the
[Oil Conservation Cummission upon its
‘own motion to amend Paragreph 2 uf
1Order No. 788. issued in Caif No. 146,

!

dejeting therefrom the words at the end
of the section to-wit: “Provided that a
supplemental order is issued authorizing
-sech production™, and making sald Fara-
&raph 2 of swid Order 788 resd a: fol-
lows:
H “Paragreph 2. That any cemmon
© purchaser is suthorized 1o purchase
100 of the sllowadle from all units

classified At marginal! units on the

monthly proration order. A marginal
i unit is a unit that is incapable of pro- |
; ducing the state top unit allowable for
I that particular month. Any amount of -
' erude petrojeum up to and including

the top unit allowable for that particu-

- e ( -

purchmsed from a itnfore estahlished. the following described
! marginal unii’, ilands: 8W'e of sect:on 11, and the Wi,
Case 137 'of section 14, T.225. R 35E. NALPA., Lea
I In the martter of the application of the Couniy. New Mexico. This deletion fran
1 Otl Conservation Commiss.on upon its owit'the Arrowhead pool is necessary because
motion to rescind. revise. chiange o1 of the extension of the South Eunice pol
amend Order No. 573, which became el- tu include gas production in the wesy
fective as of June 1, 1944. and generally pari of above described section.
known as the “Bonus Discovery Allox- 1 Given under the seal of tle 01l Con-
able Order’, iservation Commission of New Mexico. ut

lar month may be

% Case 138
In the matter of the application of the
Oil  Capservation  Commission
Iown motionl upen recommendation of the
! Nomenclature Cammittee for an order de-

upen s,

Ssnta Fe. New Mexico, on March 15, 194y,
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- R. R. SPURRIER,
Secretary.,

IEEAL)

jleting from the Arrowhead pool as here- Pub. Mar. 17, 1949,

- Affidavit of Publication

State of New Mexico

s8.

County of Santa Fe f
I %ill -Barrison wrrenn -y being first duly swomn,
declare and say that [ am the Mﬂm (Editor) of the.,Asma...hﬁ_._

a daily newspaper, published in the Englisl; .
m .......................... : ...... ’.’ ) e te
an, i i the City and County of Santa Fe, State o
Language, and having a general circulation in t | : . Fe, S .
New Mexico, and being a newspaper duly qualified to publish legal notices and adver
1]

tisements under the provisions of Chapter 167 of th'e Sestsion -Laws of 1937; that thi
publication, a copy which is hereto attached, was published in said paper W

ce of week in
R
the regular issue of the paper during the time of publication, an

i eek for
published in the newspaper proper, and not in any supplement, Shee each W

ouc-tina - morpm\ﬁlh tk‘g1 first publication being on the
o 17th o oday of . Mape s 19155 kB

FioR day ?ﬁ - 9 ; that payment
fé;‘jg?ﬁ;ertisemem has been (duly made), or (assessed as court costs); that the

mdersigned has personal knowledge of the matters and things set forth in this affidavit.
un S S v

PUBLISHER’S BILL

Editor i

. . (0]
‘‘‘‘‘‘ fines, one ime at $- - 2e 0 Subscribed and sworn to before me thlswlyﬁé

. : N i
--------------------------------------------- lines, times, §.. day of._- /X/M i /t,‘ : ey AD, 194._.j
Total $ 210 Notary Public

Received payment My Commission expires
! -




| NOTICR OF PUBLICATION '
i New Mexico ;
f ol : m Commmissien l
The State of New Mexico by its'
‘Ol Conservation Commission here-
by gives notice, pursuant to law, of
‘the following public hearing to be:
‘held March 31, 1049, beginning at
110:00 A. M. un that day in the City |
of Santa Fe, New Mexico, In  the
.Senste Chambers. i

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO: |

All named parties in the following
cases, and notice to the public:
Case 173

. in-the matter bt the annlication
‘of & ntinental Oft Co, Inc.
for order grabimg: to

; permission
gmnnscoyoumr(o 1, Cabra

: thodox loel.um in the wnt.er of the
i northesst quarter of sectien 1, in
T.13 N, B. 31 E, San MlguelCoun-
‘ty, New Mexico. -
‘ Givm i tHe seal of the Ofl
cunmmz; of. New
Mexicp,, tt«‘Bm Pe, New uexlcoi
on March 15,
. State of New Mexico
Ofl Conservation Commission
R. R, Spurrier, Secret!r'v ’

PUBLISHER'S BILIL,

2.1 tines one time @ /O

e liNES @ . - - - -
TAX ~ - = = = = = = « =
Total - « - -« - - - - -

P

AFFIDAVIT OF PUSLICATION 2004

STATE OF NEW MEXICO, i
SS,
COUNTY OF SAN MIGUEL N

Hasiness nager)
tedider)

being first duly sworn,

on oath states: That he is the of the Las Vegas Dally Optic, s daily

newspaper of general paid circulation and of general circulation in San Miguel County,
New Mexico, eniered under the second class postal privilege in said county, being the
county in which the notice hereto attached is required to be published and said paper
has been published In said San Miguel County continuously and uninterruptedly during
a period of six months next prior to the first issue thereof containing said notice. That
the notice of which & copy as published is hereto attached and hereby made a part her-of
was published in the English language in said newspaper once each week for . o
consecutive weeks on the following dates, to-wit:

First Publication on the . /G.? day of .. . ” } _‘{é\ ________ ., 104 7

Second Publication of the . ... __..dayof ... .. ._ ] , 194 .

Third Publication of the ... . ~day of ., 104 e
Fourth Publication on the .___.__. . _dayof ... , 104 .

That such notice is a legal notice and was published in said newspaper duly qualified
for that purpose within the meaning of the provisions of Chapter 167, Session Laws of
1937, and that payment therefor has been made—assessed as Court costs.

/7(@47

Busiress Manager

% S
fumﬂbed and sworn to before me this . /- day of ;ﬁd«’ fo A
04Y.

= , 1 T Notary Public.

Manager.

‘ s nd -
My Commission expires .. (‘)‘#__'9#-* S, 1w/




SANTA FE NEW FEXICAN
Santa Fe, Kevw Maxieo

Gentlement

In regard to the publishing of our Notiee of Publieation, covering
Cases 173, 174, 175, 176, 177 and 178, under date of March 17, 1349,
this vill advise that we regeived all the negessary papers exvept a
signed purchase voucher,

¥ill you kiadly sign the enclosed voucher and return to us, as soon as
possible, in order that we may make payment for this publieation?

Thank you.

Very tyuly yours,

R, R. Spurrier
Secretary and Director

RRS:tbw




FE NEW MEXTCAN
To, Nev Maxioo

I

REs Cases 173=)74-175176=177-173, Notice of Publioation

|

Flsass publish the enclosed notice onos, immediately., Please proof=-
road the notios earefully and send a copy of the naper carrying sueh
noties,

PIEASE PROOF READ AND UPON COMPLETION (F THE PURLICATIO! SEND
PUBLISHER®'S AFFIDAVIT I DUPLICATE,

For payment plesase sulmit statemsnt in duplicate, accorpenied by
vouchey exeouted in duplicate. The neeessary blanks are enclosed,

Yery truly yours,

Seocretary and Direstor




RE: Case 173, Rotice of Publication
Flsase publigh the enalosed notice onoe, i-mediately, Please proof-
™vad the notice mn;anlalndaoopyofthemareanﬁngm
mﬁ..

PLEASE PROQP RZAD A'D UPON COIPLETION OF THE PUBLICATTION SEND
PUBLISHER'S AFYIDAVIT TN DUPLICATE,

Yor paymsat please subwit statement in dunlicate accompanied b -
Sousher cxmeuted in duplieate. ﬁnnloaasuybl;nhmenclond.

VYery trnlym,

Secretary and Direetor

RRSsbw




NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW !#&XICO
OIL CONSERVATIOW COITTISSION

The State of New Mexico by its 0il Conservation Comiission hereby gives notice,
pareuant %o lav, of the following public hearing to be held March 31, 1949,

beginning at 10300 A.M, on that day in the City of Senta Fe, New Mexico, in
the Senate Chambers.

SIATE OF NRW MEXICO 10:
A1l named parties in the following cases, and notios
to the publies
Sase 172
In the matter of the application of Transeontinental 01l Co., Inc, for an
order granting permission to drill its Coyote Dome No, 1, Cabra Springs

Fanch wll, in an unorthodox location in the center of the nortl:east quarter
of seotion 1, in T, 13 N, R, 21 E, San Miguel County, New Mexio00.

Given under the seal of the 011 Conservation Commiamsion of New Maxioco, at
Santa Fe, New Mexico, on Maxch 15, 1949,

STATE OF HEW MEXICO
OIL CO!NSERVATION COMISSION

R. R, SPURRIER, Secrotary
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, Now Mexico : -

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO DRIL /', ! )

Notice must be given to the Oil Conservation Commission or its proper agent and app'ré?d Mtmined before d:% l
additien

Form C-101

f13 0,
TGS

begins. If changes in the proposed plan are considered advisable, a copy of this notice showing s nhgge,s Wil
returned to the sender. Submit this notice in triplicate. One copy will be returned following approval. Ste
instructions in Kules and Regulations of the Commission.

Santa Fe,New Mexico P,.0.Box 1076 10-<30=/18

Place Date

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION,
Santa Fe, New Mexico,

Gentlemen:
You are hereby notified that it is our intention to commence the drilling of a well to be known as...____ ..
Transcontinental 01l Company,Inc. . . Well No. 2L .. —_in_Center N.W.i.
Company or (Operator Lease
of See....One _, T T3 N. ,R_2I.Ea , N. M, P. MCabra SpringskRamch_ San MiguelCounty. N,!i,
N The well is.. /2. . feet o%) (8) of the L r 7 4 _line and. /i 2 2 feet
) (W) of the Las? lineof o ¢<. [
(Give location from section or other legal subdivision lines. Cross out wrong
directions.)
If state land the oil and gas 1 is No Assignment No._.._____ . ~

If patented land the owner is North Amervican . Investment Co ...
Address _FreeporteILl..% Manus & ianus Attys,2nd.National Bld

If government land the permittee is .

) l ‘ 7 N Address
B 1 1 [ ] l The lessee is -
AREA 840 ACRES Address
LOCATE WELL CORRECTLY We propose to drill well with drilling equipment as follows-Ft’ Worth Spudder

D=-8800 Diesel Motor.
The status of a bond for this well in conformance with Rule 39 of the General Rules and Regulations of the

Commission is as follows:

We propose to use the following strings of casing and to land or cement them as indicated:

Size of 8ize of New or Landed or Sacks
Hole Casing Welght Per Foot Becond Hand Depth Cemented Coment
I5% inch I2 used 650 landed

g

If changes in the above plan become advisable we will notify you before cementing or landing casing. We estimate that
the first productive oil or gas sand should occur at a depth of about_ 700 feet.
Additional information:

Approved , 19 Sincerely yours,

except as follows: T i

Company or Qperator

By.
Position Prese
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION, Send communications regarding well to
By... Name nf ) 1
Title....... Address.._Santa Rosga,New Mexico




BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NiW MEXICO

The following proceedings before the 011 Conservation
Commission, State of New Mexico, came on pursuant to legal
notice of publication, and at the time and place as set out

below,

NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

The State of New Mexico by its 01l Conservation Commission
hereby gives notice, pursuant to law, of the following public
hearings to be held March 31, 1549, beginning at 10:00 o'clock
A.M. on that day in the City of Santa Fe, New Mexico, in the
Senate Chambers.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

All named parties in the following
cases, and notice to the public:

Case 173

In the matter of the application of Transcontinental 0il Co.,
Inc. for an order granting permission to drill its Coyote Dome
No. 1, Cabra Springs Ranch well, in an unorthodox location in
the center of the northeast quarter of section 1, in T. 13N,
R.21E, San Miguel County, New Mexico.

Case 174

In the motter of the application of Southern Union Production
Company for an order granting an exception to section 1 (c)

of Order No. 748 to permit location of a well 200 ft. west of
the boundaries specified in section 1 (c) because of the nature
of the terrain. The drilling unit containing 160 acres sub-
stantially in the shape of a square, embraces the SE1 of Sec-
tion 29, T. 28N, R. 10W, in San Juan County, New Mexico.

Case 175

In the matter of the application of Gulf 0il Corporation for
an order to dually complete and produce fromx the Hobbs lime
section and the Byers sand section from a single well bore in
the West Grimes #15, located 990 ft. north of the south line
and 2310 ft. east from‘the west line of section 32, T. 18S,
R. 38E, Lea County, New Mexico.

Case 176

In the matter of the application of the 0il Conservation Com-




mission upon its own motion to amend Paragraph 2 of Order No.
788, issved in Case No.146, deleting therefrom the words at
the end of the section to-wit: "Provided t{hat a supplemental
order is issued authorizing such production", and making said
Paragraph 2 of said Order 788 read as follows:

"Paragraph 2. That any common purchaser 1s authorized
to purchase 100% of the allowable from ail units
classified as marginal units on the monthly proration
order. A marginal unit is a unit that 1is incapable of
producing the state top unit allowable for that parti-
cular month. Any amount of crude petroleum up to and
including the top unit allowable for that particular
month may be purchased from a marginal unit'",

Case 177

In the matter of the application of the 0il Conservation Com=-
mission upon its own motion to rescind, revise, change or
amend Order No. 573, which became effective as of June 1,

1944, and generally known as the "Bonus Discovery Allowable
Order."

Case 178

In the matter of the application of the 01l Conservation Com-
mission upon its own motion upon recommendation of the Nomen-
clature Committee for an order deleting from the Arrowhead pool
as heretofore established, the following described lands. SWi
of section 11, and the W% of section ik, T. 225, R. 36E, N.M.P.M.,
Lea County, New Mexico., This deletion from the Arrowhead pool

is necessary because of the extension of the South Eunice pool

“to ineclude gas production in the west part of above described
~section,

Given under the seal of the 011 Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on March 15, 1949,

STATE OF NgW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

/s/ R. R, Spurrier
SEAL R. R. SPURRIER, Secretary

NOTICE OF PUBBICATION
SEATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COIMISSION

The State of New Mexico by its 0il Conservation Commission
hereby gives notice, pursuant to law, of the following public
hearing to be held March 31, 1949, beginning at 10:00 o'clock
A.M, on that day in the City of Santa Fe, New Mexico, in the
Senate Chambers.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TQOs

All named parties in the following
case, and notice to the public;




Case 179

In the matter of the application of Franklin, Aston and Fair
for approval of an unorthodox well location 1270 ft. south
of the north line and 1370 ft. east of the west line (SW NE%
Nw3) in section 7, I.18S, R.30E., NMPM, in the Loco Hills
pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Given under the seal of the 011 Conservation Commission of
New Mexico, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on March 18, 1949.

STATE OF NEw MEXICO
OIL CONSERVACIOK COMMISSION

/s/__R, R, Spurrier
R. R. SPURRIER, Secretary

SEAL
BEFORE: Hon. Guy Shepard, Chalrman
Hon. R. R. Spurrier, Secretary and Member
REGISTER:

Frank,C. Barnes, Santa Fe, N.M,, for the 0il Conserva-
tion Comnission.

Chuck Aston, for Franklin Aston and Fair, Artesia, N.M,

B. Woodworth, Santa Fe, N.M., for the 0il Conservation
Commission,

George A. Graham, Santa Fe, N.¥., for the 011 Consérva-
tion Commission.

Glenn Staley, Hobbs, N.M., for Lea County Operators.
R. L. Denton, Midland, Tex., for Magnolia Petroleum Co.

W. B, Hamilton, Amarillo, Tex., for Phillips Petroleum
Company.

M., T, Smith, Midland, Tex., for Sheel 0il Co., Inc.

E. J. Henry, Jr., Dallas, Tex., for The Atlantic Refin-
ing Co.

Sid w. Binion, Midland, Tex., for Atlantic P.L. Co.

Wm. E,., Bates, Midland, Tex., for The Texas Co.

F. C. Brown, Houston, Tex., for Shell Ph. Corp.

Frank R. Lovering, Hobbs, N.MM., for Sheitl 0il Co., Inc.
Richard L. Hughston, Midland, Tex., for Shell 0il Co., Inc.
F. C. Brunner, Midland, Tex., for Shell 0il Co., Inc.

E. J. Gallagher, Hobbs, N.M,, for Gulf 0il Corp.




H, A, Hirsenfield, for Transcontinentsl Gii co. - 7
Paul C. Evans, Hobbs, N,M., for Gulf 0il Corp.

Manuel A. Sanchez, Sznta Fe., NK.}i., for S.U. Gas Co.

R. E. Canfield, Roswell, N.M4., for U.S.G.S.

W. B. Macey, Artesia, N.M,, for American Republics Corp.,
G. H. Gray, Midland, Tex., for Repollo 0il Co.

Burton Atkinson, Midland, Tex., for Humble 0il & Refg. Co,
Amos Harper, Seminole, Texas.

G. L. Standfield, Seminole, Texas.

George C. Burke, Seminole, Texas.

Al Greer, Aztec, N.M., for Oil Conservation Commission.

Roy D. Yarbrough, Hobbs, N.M., for Oil Conservstion Com-
mission.

E. E. Kinney, Artesia, N.M., for StateBureau of Mines,

Art McQuiddy, Roswell, N.M., for U.M. 0il & Gas Assn.

Don McCormick, Santa ¥Fe, N.M., for 0il Conservation Com=

mission,

COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: The meeting will come to order. Mr.
Graham, will you read the first case?

(Reads the notice of publication in Case No. 173.)
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Is the Transcontinental present or re-
presented? Will’you come forward, please? State your name
for the reporter.

(E. A, Hirschfield, Jr., Vice President, Transcontinental
0il Company, was sworn and testified as follows):

COMMISSICHNER SHEPARD: You may just go ahead and state your
case.

MR. HIRSCHFIELD: Well, our property over there is one lease
for land, comprising 3%,128 acres, with one well application
for the éntire lezse, perpetual; no further lease or 4rilling
operations. We have not bothered tb off-set the cross faulting

until we wanted to drill. Then where this location is, there




is a cross faulting, a short faulting. We are in there on
the down faulting, in a "V" of this faulting, and our land

is checkerboarded in the ranch in 160 acre tracts, and we
were not familiar that 40 acres was considered as a unit,

And we are drilling right in the "V" of tnis faulting, and if
we move the rig one way or the other, it would be on the slaope
of the fault, rather than in the "V", And if we move east,
we will have to climb about a 300 foot mesa. So it's rather
a difficult problem. I don't believe it will affect anybody
else, lnasmuch as our entire acreage is in one township and
we are probably eight miles each way from the boundary line
of the property.

COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Why? Is this location on a grant?

MR, HIRSCHFIELD: Yes, it is on Cabra Springs Ranch. You can
see by the map where we are drilling. There is a mesa, you
see, right in there. (Indicating). And of course, there are
boulders around the edge of that. It would be quite a job to
move up there. And if we move over here (indicating), we are
defeating our purpose by getting out of the fault.
COXMISSIONER SHEPARD: Does anybody have any questions?

MR, GRAHAM: Did you drill in the exact center of that 160
acres, is that right?

MR. HIRSCHFIELD: Yes, sir. It is set out in a 160 acre drill
site.

MR. GRAHAM: Would it be objectionable to you if you move a
foot or two, one way or the other, so as not to inteffere?
MR. HIRSCHFIELD: No.

MR. GRAHAM: It would be identical.

MR, HIRSCHFIELD: 1In that cross fault, you see, the bable --

it would be pretty‘hard to see whether the location was sur-




veyed by the Tucumcari Engineering Company.
SECHETARY SruknrIxRs What was the location?
MR, HIRSCHFIELD: It was the axact center of the northesst
quarter of Section 1, 13 North, 21 East.
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: If there are no further questions, you
may be dismissed. |It will be granted.
MR, HIRSCHFIELD: O0.K. Fine. Thank you very much.
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Will you read the next case, Mr. Graham?

(Reads the notice of publication in case No. 174).

Van Thompson, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:

DIRECT EXAINATIOK BY MR. SANCHEZ

Q Mr. Thompson, I hand you a blank marked Exhibit "A", which
is a map of Section 29, Township 28, North, Range 10 West,
where the proposed well is to be located. Will you tell the
Commission the necessity of permission for locating the well
outside of the 330 foot limit from the center of the section?
A As stated in the application, it was originally planned to
locate this well 1680 feet from the -- 1650 feet, I believe
it is -- from the north and west boundaries; but when the lo-
cation was actually surveyed, we found that it came down in
the bottom of a deep ravine. So the District Engineer for
the U.5.G.S. came out and looked at it and suggested that we
move it 208 feet west, to save considerable expense in rigging
up and making the location. The real purpose of this applica-
tion was to -- when the 160 acre spacing was put into effect,
a well was eliminated from zll approval if it was within 990
feet of the outside boundary line; and this location will be
790 feet from the outside boundary line.
Q From the west boundary of the unit?




Yes, from the west boundary of the unit,

A
Q The Southeast Quarter of Section 29 is the unit?
A That 's right.
Q And agreement has been entered for the communitization and
operation of this Southeast Quarter as a unit?
A That's right. The only people who could possibly be af-
fected in this is the southern boundary production of Stanolin,
of Verb (?) Frost, and Western Natural Gas Company, and they
also own the Southwest Quarter of Section 29. So I don't see
how there could possibly be any objection to it from anyone.
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Does anybody have any questions?
MR. McCORMICK: How close are you to the producing well?
MR, THOMPSON: About half a mile. Here's a plat. Here (indi-
cating) is where the Whitfield, and che well closest to the
producing well is, right here. We are actually moving west;,
further west of the producing well. The next closest wslls
are these two up here. (Indicating).
MR. SPURRIER: Off the record.
(Discussion off the record).
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Any further questions? Well, there are
no objections and the order will be granted.
MR, SANCHEZ: I had an order prepared, which I will leave with
the Commission if you care to sign it.
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: All right.
MR. GRAHAM: The U.S.G.S. has approved it?
MR. THOMPSON: Mr. Frost approved the moving of the location
of the well,.

ve
MR, SANCHEZ: If there is nothing further, may Ye excused?
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Yes. The next case.

(Reads the notice of publication in Case No. 175).




PAUL C, EVALS, was sworn and testifled as follows:
M. EVANS: My name is Paul C., cvans, District Engineer, Gulf
01l Company. I have pr~perly qualified before the Commission,
and 1f they so desire I shall be glad to repeat the qualifica-
tions.
SECRETARY SPURiiIER: That's not necessary.
MR, EVANS: All right. In order to fcllow the testimony, I
have a statement here that nossibly some of the Commission
would like to follow: also some drawings.
COMMISSIONER SEEPARD: The Dual Completion Equipment drawing
may be marked Gulf's Exhibit No. "A", Case 175; the Lane
Wells log may be marked Gulf's Exhibit "B", Case 175.

(Mr. Evans read the following statement into the record):

Hobbs, New Mexico
March 29, 1949

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gent lemen:

The Gulf 01l Corporation's West Grimes No. 15 is lo=-
cated 990 feet from the south line and 2310 feet from the west
line of Section 32, Township 188, Range 38E, Lea County, New
Mexico. Two States Drilling Company rotary tools were rigged
up and drilling operations commenced on December 19, 1948,
The 13-3/8" 0.D., 48#, H-40, S.S. casing was set at 328 feet
and cemented with 325 sacks of cement which was e¢irculated to
the surface. The Byers sand was encountered at 3655 feet
and the entire section was cored with the Byers section ex-
tending to 3730 feet. The section from 3653 feet to 3731
feet was drill stem tested using the Halliburton testing tool
and 1,072 M.C.F. of gas was gauged at the surface with 625
psi bottom hole flowing pressure. The well was then drilled
to a depth of 4094 feet in the Loviugton sand member and 7"
0.D., 23#, J=-55, S.S. casing was set at 4094 feet and cemented
with 825 sacks of cement. The cement top behind the 7" casing
was found at 2150 feet as per temperature survey. The 7"
casing was then perforated with one 1/2" hole at 2100 feet
and re-cemented with 500 sacks of cement and the cement top
behind the 7" casing was found at 1450 feet as per tempera-
ture survey which is above the salt section. The Hobbs lime
pay section wes then penetrated to a total depth of 4i05 feet
and a Lane Wells radio activity log was obtained and three
coples of the log are submitted to the Commission for their
information. After runninz tubing and treating the Hobbs
lime with 5C0 gallons of acid, the well flowed 552 barrels of




oil in 2% hours with a G.0.R. of 1343, After 24 hour shut-in
period, the static bottom hole pressure was observed as 1161
psi.

Thirty barrels of c¢il base mud was spotted from total
depth to above the Byers form-tion and the casing was filled
to the surface with salt water mud. The 7" casing was then
perforated opposite the Byers section from 3650 - 75 feet,
3685 - 3700 feet, and 3715 - 3730 feet with 4 jet holes per
foot. The tubing string was run in the well from bottom up
as follows:

(By the drawings, the Commission will see the equipment ori-
ginally run in the well).

(1) sStd. 2-3/8" 0.D. x 6' nipple w/top 2' perforated

(2) 7" x 2" Lane Wells type EOC hookwall packer set
at 4059!

(a) 2-3/8% 0.D. Baker safety joint

(+) One 6' tubing nipple

(5) 2-3/8" Otis type "L" landing nipple (side door
choke)

{6) 2-3/8" 0.D., EUE, 4.7#, S.S. tubing to surface

The mud was then displaced with 195 barrels of oil and an

Otis check valve and side door choke was run and set in land-
ing nipple which shut off the bottom formation, Hobbs lime,
Swabbed load olil from tubing and casing and well flowed through
the tubing from the Byers section to clean up. After shutting-
in casing and tubing in order to reach maximum pressure, the
Otis check valve and side door choke was pulled and, prior to
this operation, the static bottom hole pressure of the Byers
section after 99 hours shut-in was observed to be 702 psi.

The side door choke was then re-run with upper and lower pack-
ing elements and the perforatiois in the side door choke shut-
off. This enables the Byers gas to be flowed through the cas-
ing and the Hobbs lime o0ll to be flowed through the tubing
without comingling of the fluids. The attached schematic
drawi?g shows the producing equipment installed in West Grimes
No. 15.

Attempts were made to obtain segregation tests but,
after ten days' testing, it was determined that segregation of
the two above described zones was not complete. It is now
planned to pull the tubing and packer and re-run dual comple-
tion equipment from bottom up as follows:

(1) std. 2-3/8" 0.D. x 6' nipple w/top 2' perforated

(2) 7" x 2" Land Wells type BOC hookwall packer set
at agproximately LO59!

(3) 2-3/8" 0.D. Raker safety joint

(k) 2-3/8" Otis type "L" landing nipple (Side door
choke)

(5) 3-1/2" 0.D., 7.7#, EUE, S.S. tubing to surface

The Hobbs lime section will be blanked off with Otis side door
choke and the Byers gaz section will be swabbed to induce flow.
After the Byers section has flowed sufficiently to clean up,

the Otis side door choke will be pulled and re-run blanking off
the casing from the tubing and opening up the Hobbs lime section




to the tubing. Then segregation tests will be taken in the
following manners:

(1) The casing and tubing will be shut-in until both
zones have reached a maximum pressurej; then the
tubing will be opened and the Hobbs lime section
produced. A dual pressure recorder will be in-
stalled so that both the tubing and casing pres-
sures can be recorded on the same chart. Also,
the o0il and gas will be measured for a 24 hour
period.

{2) Then the tublng will be shut-in and allowed to
build-up to maximum pressure. The casing wili be
opened and the Byers gas section tested in the
manner described above.

(3) The results of these tests will be reported to the
01l Conservation Commissinn and these tests vwill
be repeated at perlodic intervals in accordance
with previous orders of the Commission in order
to sesure that communication between the two zones
does not exist.

The o0il obtained from the Hobbs lime section will be
stored on the lease and sold tc the Shell Pipe Line Company.
The available gas produced against WO psi surface pressure
will be utilized in the Gulf Hobbs gas 1lift system to produce e
the Bowers crude o0il on the West Grimes lease and the Hobbs
lime crude o1l on the North Grimes and Hardin Leases. Also,
the well will provide gas for house consumption at the Gulf
camp and Cities Service camp in Hobbs. There is no doubt that
the two above described zones are definite and distinet re-
servoirs. The gas produced from the Byers section is classi-
fied as '"sweet gas" and is non-corrosive while the oil pro-
duced from the Hobbs lime is sour and is slightly corrosive.

The Commission will recall that the Gulf obtained per-
mission on July 16, 1947, to dually complete their West Grimes
No. 4 in the Hobbs Pool. The Bowers oil zone is produced
through the casing and the Byers gas zone 1is produced through
the tubing. The same type of equipment was utilized in this
completion as has been utilized in dually completing West
Grimes No. 15. Subsequent segregation tests on West Grimes No.
4 have proven that to date an effective seal hzs been main~
tained between the tubing and casing.

The reasons that the Gulf 0il Corporation proceeded to
dually complete this well without specific authority from the
New Mexlico 01l Conservaztion Commission are as follows:

(1) At the time this well was staked and drilling
operations commenced, it was not definitely
known that the Byers gas section would be pro-
ductive on this acre tract. Therefore, it was
believed advisable and prudent to determine the
productivity of tils zone before requesting per-
mission to dually complete West Grimes No. 15.

(2) By the time the zas productivity of the Byers
zone was determined, the New ilexico Legislature
was 1n session 2nd it was not planned to hold an
0il Conserveastion Commission hearing until HMarch,
1949, Delaying the mechanics of dual completion
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at the time the rotary rig was in place until
official approval was obtained would have en-
tziled considerable extra expense. It is my
estimate that the delay would have cost the Gulf

011 Corporation approximately $7,500 in rig time
and mud cost.

(3) Due to the low productivity of the Byers gas
section, it would not he economical to drill a
separate well to this strata nor is it economical
to delay operations so that completion expense
will be increased.

Very truly yours,

/s/__Paul C, Evans
Paul C. Evans
District Engineer
PCE:1fr Gulf 0il Corporation

MR. EVANS: And that completes our portion of the testimony.
If there are any questions --

COMMISSICKER SHLPARD (Interrupting): Any questions?
SECRETARY SPURRIER: No.

MR. GRAHAM: Do you recall Case No., 92, and the fact that in
the order issued in that case, the Commission doubted that the
packers were sufficiently efficient to insure segregation of
the zones?

MR, EVANS: That's right.

MR. GRAHAM: The order was issued as an experimental proposi-
tion, the other cases of the Gulf being dismissed?

MR, EVANS: That is correct.

MR. GRAHAM: Do you figure it is the prerogative of the Com-
mission to continme to desire information as to the efficiency
of these packers?

‘MR. EVANS: That 1s correct.

MR. GRAHAM: For that reason, that is what you did?

MR. EVANS: That is correct.

MR. GRAHAM: You start out with a Baker packer?

MR, EVANS: That's right.




MR. GRAHAM: In that original No. 4?

MR, EVANS: Thac's right,

+R. GRAHAM: What happened in that original No. u4?

MR, EVANS: 1In that original well, we ran the Baker equipment
production type packer and in the operation we had definite
difficulty in making a seal witii the Baker type packer. There-
fore, we changed the type of installation from the Baker type
to the regular Lane Wells hookwall packer and set it immediately
above.

MR. GRAHAM: Along in 1948, the Company made a report under
that order, covering the period of about a year?

MR, EVANS: That's right.

MR. GRAHAM: And it was satisfactory. The result of that

study showed it was a seal and there wasn't any communication?
MR. EVANS: That's right. That is correct. In that case,
tests were taken in the same manner as here. In the original
completion with the Baker packer, we were not able to ever
complete the well at all s> that we could satisfactorily segre-

gate the tests, but we did zfter putting the Wells packer in

it; and those tests were submitted to the Commission on simi-
lar type case, with dual recording on casing and tubes.

MR, GRAHAM: Our information seems to be that was the report

of a year. What 1s the present situation?

MR, EVAiNS: The present situation on that particular well 1is
that in the last threz or four months, we have not taken any
segregation tests, due to the fact that in the upper zone or
the Byers' zone, it has failed to flow; but we do know that we
haven't any communication between the two, due to the fact that
in the Byers' zone the gas is producing now at 400 pounds pres-

sure, it is producing daily 428 t:ousand cubic feet of gzas
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alone, no oil in it, - md the casing pressure stands at 250
pounds on the casing and stays coustant at that.

MR. GRAHAM: The upper zone at the time of the last report

read that it was making 44 barrels of oil?

MR, EVANS: That is correct. But during the winter months is
when the well died in that section, and we had no gas for Hobbs,
or the camp, or City Service, and so consegquently we have not
attempted a re-conditioning method to induce flow back through
the channels.

MR. GRAHAM: What is your opinion as to the experiment on No.
L

MR, EVANS: Well, my opinion of the experiment is the fact that
with mechanical equipment, it is possible and capable of segre-
gating the two zones.

MR. GRAHAM: In the Hobbs Pool, you mean?

MR. EVANS: 1In this particular well, the fact that the mechani-
cal equipment which was run was efficient and can satisfactor-
ily separate the two zones.

MR. GRAHAM: And the experiment would have been a success if
the well had not --

MR, EVANS (Interrupting): Mechanically, it was successful.
Now, whether economically and otherwise, it would be success-
ful, is above my audit, but mechanically and engineeringly, it
can be done satisfactority.

MR. GRAHAM: At that time, there was considerable objection

to the dual completion idea.

MR. EVAKS: That 1s correct.

MR. GRAHAM: Do you have any comments froﬁ others, or inquir-
ies from others, other people so concerned?

MR, EVANS: We have had no official comment from anyone on the
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case. There has been considerably more experiment ta<en in

Texas and other areas, and more dual completions have been
done in New Mexico since the original time.

MR, GRAHAM: With respect to the gas, the sour gas and cor-
rosive gas, that is still an element in your opinion, in the
dual completion?

MR, EVANS: Corrosiveness is always an element in dual comple~
tion, or single completion.

MR. GRAHAM: But it was encountered in the Hobbs Pool in the
Byers zone?

MR. EVANS: That is correct. There has been some difficulty
over a long period of time in the Hobbs Pool with corrosive-
ness in casing and tubing in the Hobbs Pool. Some companies
have gone through an extensive program of repairing, in which
they have gone in and found some casing leaks, Just in single
completions. In fact, we have had one that we know of, It
has not been extremely difficult irn nature as in some areas,
but it is a problem, and it is corrosive in Hobbs to some ex-
tent.

MR, GRAHAM: In your oplnion, a general dual completion program
over the oil-producing areas and different pools, 1s that ad-
visable? What is your view on that?

MR, EVANS: From an engineering standpoint, and mechanically,
I would say that it is mechanically satisfactory, and you can
engineeringly, satisfactorily segregate the two zones. There
is going to be in any dual completion, or single completion,
there are considerable difficulties that might be eéxpected,
and you may have them on those. Whether it is economically
advisable, and so forth, I am not in a position to say. But

I can say, it can be done mechanically and engineeringly, and
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that it did work in this one case mechanically and engineer-

ingly, as far as segregating the two zones and preventing co-
ningling of the two fluids.,
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Does anybody else have anything to say?
Mr, Staley, do yocu have anything?
MR. STALEY: No.
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: I guess that's all, Mr. Evans., It
will be granted. Read the next case, Mr, Grahaa, please,
(Reads the notice of puclication in Case‘No. 176.)
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Is there any objection? Does anyone
want to appesr against this?
MR, BURTON ATXINSON: I hgve a statement to read.
(Statement read by Mr. Atkinsor into the record, as
follows)s

HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY e
Post Office Box 2180
Houston 1, Texas
March 25, 1949

File 6-1
New Mexico
Pipe Line Transportation

Re: Hearing set for 3/31/49 to amend Par. 2 of
Order 788 (Case 176)

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We have received notice of a hearing to be held on
March 31, styled Case 176, relative to the amendment of
Paragraph 2 of Order 788. According to the notice, it is
proposed to eliminate from Paragraph 2 the following clauses

"*%x*provided that a supplemental order is issued authorizing
such production.®

From the transporter's standpoint, we believe it is
nighly desirable that this provision be maintained in Para-
graph 2, or that Parageph 2 be amended. The provision was
included in Order 788 as a result of the difficulties en-~
countered by purchasers in determining the amount of oil
which could be 1lawfully run from marginal units.
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It is our understanding of the New Mexico Conservation
Statute that a pipe line is authorized to transport any oil
which has been legally authorized to be producedin the State
of New Mexico, and that after the Commission has fixed the
allowable production, no further authorization is needed in-
sofar as the transportation and purchase of such o0il is ¢on-
cerned.

We feel further that a pipe line cannot be authorized
to transport any oil unless the Commission has first author-
ized the production of the oil, and it was for this reason
that we supported the inclusion of a provision whnich would
require the Commission to issue supplemental schedules grant-
ing increases in the allowable to marginal wells in all cases
where the wells were capabe of producing more o0il than the
amount shown on the original proration schedules. We still
think that is necessary, unless the remaining portion of Para-
graph 2 is to be amended.

The proposed Paragraph 2 as quoted in the notice does
not authorize the production of any oil from marginal wells
in excess of that shown on the proration schedule, nor does
it authorize the transportation of such oil. It merely auth-
orlizes the purchase of such oil.

If the Commission feels that the issuing of supple-
ments to the proration schedules is burdensome, and it 1is
felt that a rule should be adopted which would allow these
marginal units to produce up to the top allowable, then we
would suggest that, in lieu of the present Paragraph 2, the
following be substituted:

"The owner or operator of any marginal unit is author-
ized to produce from such marginal unit any amount of crude
petroleum that such unit is capable of producing, up to and
including, the top unit allowabie as fixed by the Commission
for the f{eld in which such unit is located, provided that the
owner or operator of such marginal unit siiall notify the Com-
mission and the transporter transporting the oil from such
unit, in writing, the amount of crude petroleum which will be
produced from such unit in excess of the allowable production
as shown on the proration schedule. The marginal unit 1s a
unit that is incapable of producing the state top unit allow-
able for the field in which sueh unit is located.™

Very truly yours,

/s/_W. E. Hubbard
W. &, Hubbard
WEH-AS
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Does anybody else have anything to
offer? Mr. Staley, would you have anything on this?
MR, STALEY: In the state, most of us are familiar with what

the Commission had in mind in making this suggestion, this




change. All nmarginal wells are placed on the proration

schedule with the amount of oil that the operator feels the
well is capable of producing. This amount will vary from
month to month, and in a great numher of cases, we will find
that wells are producing oil in small -- more or less small--
amounts, in addicion Lo the amount that appears on the pro-
ration schedule.

At the present time it is necessary that an order, sup-
plementary opder be given the pipe line to purchase that addi-
tional oil. It is in relation to the amount of oil involved.
It places a tremendous burden on the administration of making
up the proration schedules and issuing these orders out to
the pipe line. And just recently we found that witkhin a per-
iod of ten days, 70 letters were written, one carbon copy go-
ing to the Federal Board, another to the pipe line, a copy to
the 0il Conservation Commission, and one being retained by
the writer. And 1t is ielt by the Comiission thai some simpler
nethod of handling this oil production by the marginal wells
in excess of the amount of the original proration schedule,
could be worked out.

It is suggested here, since coming to Sgnta Fe, by some
of the operators, that the Commission might adopt the system of
not requiring -- that is, th=st the pipe lines should not re-
quire an additional order for wells, the marginal wells in
pools where there are no top allowable wells; that is, an
addition could be made to the order, exempting from the issuance
of special order for those poole in which there are no top al-
lowable wells. We have a number ol those fields in Eddy Coumty,
and a few in Lea County. +*hst is just a suggestion.

MR, McCORMICK: How would thai solve the prcblem, Mr.
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Staley?

MR. SrALEY: It would solve the problem to tuis extents It
wouldn't be necessary for the proration office to issue orders
to the pipe lines where the operators wish to sell marginal
o1l in those fields which have no top allowable wells, that
is, all wells in the pocl. The pipe lines could purchase in
that pool any oil produced up to the top allowable. But, of
course, that would not a;ply in the flelds having top allowable
wells.,

MR. McCORMICHKH: Why would you make the distinction between the
two types of fields?

MR, STALEY: 3BDecause all the wells at the present time, and
presumably all the wells in that pool, are producing to capa-
city; and there would be no opportunity for an operator to
produce additional oil frowr the top allowable well to take
care of another well.

COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Anybody else have anything to say?

MR, BRUNNER: I would 1like to make a short statement in re-
gard to Shell 0il Company. We feel very much that the pro-
ration has been set up as a form of control to set certain
ellowables for certain wells; and if we do away with the order-

ing of supplemental orders to be issued, you are practically

taking away your control, in effect. You are giving a lease
allowable and not a well allowable. Any lease, with two or

more wells, with a portion of marginal wells and a portion

of top allowables, chat lease immediately has what I would say

is a lease allowable, because there is no control on the operator
at all. So that, he could just, by a mere statement to the

pipe line say, "Well, this well is now producing so much,"

He would be immediately allowed to produce. And actually, it

1s, in effect, taking the control away which is set up by law.
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SECHETARY SBURKIER: May I interrupt?

MR, BRUINER: Surely. 1I'm just volicing an opinion here,
probably the minority, but still, an opinion.

SECRETARY SPURRIER: Well, I'm strictly in the minority.

What keeps them from doing that now, Mr. Brunner?

MR. BRUNNER: Nothing, except the fact that they have to

put it in writing that they are doing something there that
they are not doing. That way, you actually remove that re-
striction, that they have to put themselves on record., I
admit, T know what you have in mind. The practice probably
goes on to a certain extent; but still, it is true back there
that I have to sign, as Superintendent of the Field, that this
well 1s capable of making so much o0il, when I know it does
not make it. But the other way. by which you tell the pipe
line people that you are now producing 40 barrels over last
month, or you are now producing 10 barrles over last month,
it is all in che record you have.

SECRETARY SPURRIER: Wwhat about the C-115%

MR. BRUNNER: <rhat's right. They make an afficavit there;
You have some control there, too, of course.

SECRETARY SPURRIER: It's a question of before or after, you
might say.

MR. BRUNNER: I don't think it is, I'l11l admit that in our
previsus discussion, and in discussions probably going on r:ow
by the o>perators, some of them wanted to do it, but most of
the operators don't want to do it. It's a question of hurt-
ing the reservolirs, because you might over-produce by ten

or fifteen. But wells are not going to over-produce by
fifty or sixty, because you might be depleting the field to

do that. But jyou are making it much easier when you take
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this restriction away. N.ow, this compromise suggestion

t.at Mr. Staley prepared, I think would answer the purpose,
becauee it would 1limit to a great extent these numerous wells
that you could limit in all of the marginal fields, any wells
in those sections that are marginal, and it would slow those
wells down slightly. That's one reason I didn't want to go
on record here, Well,that's all I have. It's just an opin-
ion,
SEORETARY SPURRIER: Well, we apprecigte your comments, Mr,
Brunner.
MR, BRUNNER: I think I would like to add one last thought,
and that is that actually we haven't had a chance to really
study that thing mueh. I think the pipe line comopanies sare
concerned much more sbout it than we are, because they are e
worried about it on the legal side of the qguestion in running
legal oill. They want to be sure they have the legal right
and justification in their files for running oil. They want
to be sure they have the right, legally, to ru n that oil.
SECRETARY SPURRIER: Well, the 0il Conservation Commission is
the one that legalizes oil in the State.
MR. BRUNNER: That's right, but they like to have something
in the file that they can take out and say, "Here are our
orders," and let them talk for them.
MR, McCORMICK: How about this fourth paragraph here, the
purchase of allowables?
SECRETARY SPURRIER: Well, gentlemen, I have a letter here,
dated March 28, 1949, addressed to me, which I will read,
as follows:

(Secretary Spurrier fead into the record, the follow-

ing letter):
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SHELL PIFE LIME CORrORATION
Shell Eullding
Houston 2, Texas
March 28, 1949

IN RE: Case No, 176, set for
public hearing March
31, 1949, gt Santa “e,
New Mexico

MR. R. R. Spurrier, Secretary,
0ii Conservation Commission,
State of New Mexico,

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Spurrier:

Receipt is acknowledged of Notice of Hearinz in
the z2bove styled Case.

May we suggest that Paragraph 2 of Order No. 788 be
re-written as follows:

"Paragraph 2. That any producer named in the monthly
proration order is authorized to produce 100 percent of the
top field allowable from all units classified as marginal on
the monthly proration order and any common purchaser is auth-
orized to purchase and any transporter may transport such
production from such marginal units. A marginal unit is a
unit that is incapable of producing the established top unit
allowable for that particular month fro: the pool in which
the unit is located.”

We should also like to make the following observation
on Paragraph 4 of Order No. 788, which authorizes 'the pur-
chase of shortages,' (which in the Yrder appear to be synony-
mous with back allowables)}. Could not (he production from
marginal unlts in excess of scheduled allowables be considered
in this same category (without the ten barrel per day limita-
tion), published in the monthly proration order o5r supplements
thereto, and authorize the production, purchase and transporta=
tion thereof?

We wish to suggest that the Commission through its ac-
counting processes show on 1iis monthly proration schedule in
the previous 60 day allowable column for marginal units, the
adjusted z2llowable based on atual production fr the given
month. This in our opinion would result in no overages (un-
less production is in excess of the top unit aliowable for
that pool); and in the case of shortages, enable pipe line
companies to keep in check with the Commission on such cur-
rent shortages as are made up the month following that in
whichBEhey occur, in accordance with Paragraph 4, of Order
No. 788.

As a further alternative, based on the Commission's
study of past production performances on marginal units, we
suggest the monthly proration schedule unier current allow-
zble show the maximum daily allowable figure commensurate with
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the average daily production for a period, such as the pre-
ceding ninety days, or for whatever period is felt would be
equitable and applicable.

Thase suggestions are respectfully submitted to vour
Comnission Tor its kind and studied considerstion, with the
thought that all concerned in your State, Conservation Author-
ities and Industry alike, may best be served.

Yours very truly,
SHBLL PIPx LIskE CORFORALION

By /s/_F. CHAS. iICHOLSON

FCB:nb

SECRETARY SPURRIER: What is "BE" for? "¢CB","F. Charles"--
VOICES: That is Arthur Nicholson.

SECRETARY SPURRIER: That's right. Now, I hope you can under-
stand it better than I can. I don't understand the reference
to a certain paragraph.

MR. McCORKICK: I don't understand anv of the diécussion on
that 60-day previous allowsbles.

MR. GRAHAM: Mr, Chairman?

COr“ISSIONER SHEPARD: Yes, sir.

MR, GRAHAM: The reference to the limited notice, I wondered
if the Commission could consider anytiiing other than to leave
out those words, or leave them in? If we are going to amend
the Order, I wonder if we hzve sufficient notice in there, to
bring up these pewer thoughts in regard to the amendment?
What do you think, Don? What do you think, if we szid we
wanted to leave out those words?

COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: I think we will just continue this case
until the next hearing, and at that time, I nope we will get
further information; and ia the meantime, the Commission can
make further study.

4R. GRAHAM: And amend the notice to re-advertise it ana open
=
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these suggestions.
MR, STALEY: For the information of the Commission in regard
to the Shell letter, I would like to poiut out that it is
impossible tfor the current shortage to be shown on the pro-
ration schedule in the month following, in which the shortage
occcurred, due t> the fact that the C-115 monthly report of
operations production is not received in the Conmission of-
fice until the 25th cday of the month following the month in
wihich the 0il was run.
CO/MISSIONER SHEPARD: Well, let's take the next case. Will
you read 1t, Mr. Graham, please?

(Reads the notice of publication in Case No. 177).
MR. STALEY: If the Commission please, due to the ract that
this is a guestion that is of vital importance to all opera-
tors, not only in Lea County but all operators in the Stvate;
and due to the fact that the Lea County Operators Annual HMeet-
ing will e held on the 4tihh day of May in Santa Fe and we ex-
pect a large number of operators to be present, the Lea County
Operators would appreciate it very much if the Commission would
continue the hearing of that casz until some time about the
time that this group of Operators will all bte in Santa Fe,
It would Just save two trips for a large number of people, who,
I kXnow, would like to be present at the time that case is heard.
COMMISSIONER SHSPARD: We will ne glad to extend the case un-
til the next meeting, following your Lea County Operators An-
nual Jceting.
MR. STALEY: That will probably be ay 5%
SECRETARY SPURRIER: That will be May 5.
MR, GRAHAM: Do you think it is advissble to re-advertise that,

or work on the mailing list?
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MR, STALEY: I will be glad -- I am notifying all Operators
of the Lea County Operators ileeting --

MR, GRAHAM (Interrupting): And that will he --

MR, STALEY (Interrupting): And we will include ~- I will be
glad also to send the same notice to all other Qperators on
our mailing list in Eddy County.

MR. GRAHAM: You don't think it is necessary to re-advertise?
MR, STALEY: I don't think so,

COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Case No. 178, read it, please, Mr,
Graham.

(Reads the notice of publication in Case No. 178).
SECRETARY SPURRIER: Gentlemen, I think you are ail familiar
by now with the fact that the Commission must hodd an open
hearing on the deletion of any part of any pool -- znd for
the sake of brevity, I will ask you now 1f any of you here
have any objection to this proposal? If not, the Commission
assumes that the action is Justified.

COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Does anyone have anything to say about
it? (No response). Well, the order will be granted.

Case No. 179. Mr. Graham, will you read it please?

(Reads the notice of publication in Case No. 179).
COMMISSIONER BHEPARD: Will you come forward and be sworn?

MR. CHUCK ASTON was duly sworn and testified as follows:
MR, ASTON: I am chuck Aston, Consulting Géologist of Artesia,
representing Franklin, Aston, and Fair in the asbove~-entitled
case, which is an application for an unorthodox well location,
same to be located 1270 feet south of the north line, and 1370
feet east of the wes%ig; Section 7-18-30, in the Loco Hills
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,

The reason for this request is the proximity of water
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-0i11 contact in the Loco Hills Field in this location, and
this same contact eliminates a normal 10 acres or 330 feet
from the common intersection of the 40 acre location.

We respectfully ask, as submitted in the evidence,
Exhibit A, you will find a map of Section 7-18-30, showing
the location of the producing wells, dry holes, and the pro-
posed unorthodox location, with a dashed line indicating the
location of the water-oil contact as determined from the
sub-surface geological information, as Exhibit B, because
this acreage, all acreage in consideration in this case is
under lcase from the United States Government. As Exhibit B
which we have filed with you, 1s a letter from the Department
of the Interior of the United States Geological Survey, stat-
ing that they have no contest insofar as this unorthodox loca-
tion is concerned.

If there are any questions, I will be glad to try to
answer them.

MR. McCORMICK: Who owns the adjoining leases?

MR. ASTON: Franklin, Aston and Fair owns all the leases.
There is no lease within 1270 feet within the proposed unor-
thodox location.

MR. McCORMICK: You have a lease on the entire West Half of
Section 772

MR. ASTON: Yes, sir.

MR, McCORMICK: Is it one lease?

MR, ASTON: Yes, sir, it is all the same, all "4" lease, Fed-
eral "A" lease.

MR. McCORMICK: How about over-writing royslty?

MR, ASTOL: The royalty set-up on that, I am not too familiar

with, but it would all be cthe same, because 1t 1s all operated
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as one unit lease,

MR. McCORMICK: Uniform throughout the West Half of 7%

MR. ASTOLK: Yes, sir. For your information, the exact loca-
tion is 50 feet from the common intersection of the 40. The
measure I gave was from the outside lines of the section,
COMMISSICNER SHEPARD: Any further questions? Does anybody
have any objections?

MR, ASTON: If I might interject one point for the record --
we are setting Case 147 as heard before the Commission and
grantéd, as a precedent for meking this application.
SECRETARY SPURRIER: You have been qualified before the Com-
mission?

MR, ASTON: Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: If there are no objections from any-
one, it will be granted.

MR, ASTON: Thank you.

COMYISSIONER SEEPARD: Would any of the pipe line companies
like to make a statement on the case we continued, No. 176%
Mk. BOUSEON:: I would like to know whether it is continued to
May 5% Is that when it will be called up again?

COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: It will be called up at the next meet-
ing. Is that May 5%

MR, McCORMICK: When 1is the Operators' meeting?
MR, STALEY: May 3 and 4.
COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: It will be continued to May 5.
Mr, Spurrier, do you have something you would like to
add?
SECRETARY SPURRIER: Yes. Off the record.
(Discussion off the record).

COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: Does anybody else have anything? ir.
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Lovering.

MR. LOVERING: Frank Lovering, with Shell, While some of the
pipe iine representatives are still here, I would like to go
back to Case 176 and call your attention to the alternate
suggestion by Mr. Staley, which I think will overcome most of
the objections to the présent procedure on the part of all
operators and che Lea County operators committee itself,

It appears to me that by not only designating fields
but by desizgnsting any unit in which all production from
marginal wells will be corraled into one tank battery, not
comingled with wells that produced top allowables, that in
the month before, that these units are tentative and that
those units would actually be allowed to produce up to the
top allowable, and the pipe lines could take the production
from these units. That could be easlly done and at the same
time it would enable the Commission and the Lza County operators’
committee in arriving at their nominations could take those
units and, based on the current production proration estimate,
a very close allowable figurzs could be reached, wnich they
could actually produce, and at the same time allow them to
distribute excess production over top allowable wells.

I would like to hear from any pipe line representatives
here as to whether or not that would cure the present ills we
have in this proposed change.

COMMISSIONER SHEPARD: ﬁould anybody else like to add something
to that?

Well, if there are no further qguestions, we will stand
adjourned.

(Whereupon, the meeting adjourned at 11:10 A.M.)
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April 22, 1945

Mr. H, A, Hershfield, Jr,
Transcontinental 0il Company, Inc.
Midland Hotsl

Santa Rose, New lMaxico

Dear Mr. Hershfields
Enclosed herewith is 2 sizned copy of Order lo, 314, issued by the Oil

Conssrvation Commisaion, in connection with the hearing held on Merch 31,
1949, at Sante PFe, New l®xico. This is for your recoxds.

Very truly vours,

R. R. Spurrier
Seeretary and Director




April 7, 1949

Mr, Glemn Staley

les County Operators Com-itise
Srawer 1

Hobbs, New Maxioo

Deer Mr. 3Walsy

Znclosed herowith is 2 copy of the transerint of the hearing held
before the 011 Comservation Corrdission on Mareh 31, 1949, for your
Tesoxds,

Very traly yours,

Re Re Sparrier
Secretary and Direstor
RRStbwr
ensl,




spril 7, 199

01). Congervetion Carriss!on
205 Booker Duilding
Artesia, New Mexioo

Qentlomens

Enclossd herewith is a copy of the transeript of the hearing held
before the 01l Sonservation Carmiscion on Mareh T, 1949, for yrur

19COTCS e
Very truly yours,
Re Ro Spurrier
: Seeretary and Direstor
RESshw



April 22, 1849

Mr, Clmok Aston
Bocker Building
kxtesia, FNev Mexico

Deaxr Mr, Astons

Enclosed herevwith i3 a sipned copy of Order No. 814, issued by the 0il Con=
ssrvation Corxrssion, in connection wit: the heari~z held on March 31, 1947,
- at Santa Fe, New lBXico.

This is for yur records.

Yoy troll yours,

R, R. s;mrrl.ér
Secretary and Director
RRStbw



April 22, 1949

Mr, 8lenn Stalsy

lea Coun'y Operators Coemittee
Deaver I

Hobbe, New Maxico

Dear !ir, Staley:

Ve are enclosing herew: th signed copies of Order Nos, 317, 215, 815, 517 and 818,
issued by the Oil Conservation Cormdssion, in conmeetiom with te hearing held
on Harch 31, 1949, at Santa Fe, llew Mexico,

These are for ysur records,

Very truly yours,

R. R. Snurrier
Secretary and Direchor
RRS:bw




April 7, 1949

M1 Conservation Corriasion
P. 0. Box 1545
Hobbe, New Mexioo

Oentlomems:
Encloged herewith is a oopy of the transoript of the hearing held

before the 011 Comservation Coammrtissiom on lMareh 31, 1949, for your
resords,

VYery truly yours,

R. Re Spurrier
Secrotary and Direstor
RRSsbw




NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION

The 3tate of New Maxico by its 0il Conservation Commission hereby gives
notice pursuant to law, of the following public hearingSto be held March 31,
1949 beginning at 10:00 A.M, on that day in the City of Santa Fe, New Mexico,
in the Senate Chambers.,

STATE OF HEW MEXICO TO:

Al]l named parties in the following
cases, and notice to the publie:

Gage 1723

In the matter of the application o Tmnscontinental Oil Co., . for
order grenting permission to drill''Coyote Dome No, %
location in the center of the northeast quarter of section 1 in township
13 N, R, 21E, San Miguel County, New Mexico.

Cage 174

ANy
In the matter of the application of Southern Union Production %—
for an order granting an exception to section 1(e¢) of order No. 748 to
permit location of a well 200 ft, west of the boundaries specified in
soction 1 (8} because of the nature of the terrain, The drilling unit con-
taining 160 acres substantially in the shape of a square, embraces the SB:
of section 29, T.28N, FK1OW, in San Juan County,

Cage 175

In the matter of the application of Gulf 0il Corporation for an order to dually
complete and produce from the Hobbs lime section and the Byers sand seetion
from a singhe well bore in the West Grimes #15 located 990 ft. north of the
south line and 2310 ft. east from the west line of section 32, T.18S, R,38E,
Lea County, Rew Mexico.

Cage 176
In the matter of the application of the 0il Conservation Cormission upon its

own motion to amend Paragraph 2 of Order No. 788, issued in Case No. 146, A
deleting therefrom the words at the end of the section to-wit: ERarmgrapde B
"Provided that a supplemental order is issued authorizing such production®

and making said paragraph 2 of said Order 788 read as follows: "z”/
That any common purchaser is authorized to purchase 100% of the a.llcwable

from all unite classified as marginal units on the monthly proration order. A
marginal unit is a unit that is incapable of producing the state top ximmwiim

unit allowable for that particular month, Any amount of crude petroleum up to

and taxtex including the top unit allowable for uhat particular month may be
purchased from a marginal unit,®

Cape 177
In the matter of the application of the 0il Conservation Cormission upon its




-

,50‘"

'V

oun motion to rescind,/change or amend Order No., 573 which became effective

ag of June 1, 1944, generally known as the "Bonus discovery allowable ‘order®,
Cape 178

In the matter of the application of the 0il Conservation Commission upon its

own motion upon recommsndation of the Nomenclature Committee for an order
deleting from the Arrowhead pool as heretofore established, the following
deecribed lands: SW} of section 11, and the W& of section 14, T.22S, R. 368,
NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico., This deletion from the Arrovhead pool is necessary
because of the extension of the South Eunice pcal to include gas production in
the west part of above described section.




e~
Santa Fe » By lexico
April 22, 13549
lre Glonn Staley
Lea County Opcrators Cormittog
Drawer 1
t’ Hobbs, Ngy Hexice

Dear iir, Staley:

We are enclosing ‘hermyith Signed copiee of Order og, 814, 815,
816, 817 and 818, issued by the 0i1 Conservat ion Comrrd.ssion,

in comection with tpe hearing heig on iarch 31, 1369, g% Sunta Fe,
lew Mexieo.,

These are for your Tecords, and distrs bution,

Very trm ly yours,

_/s/ Re R, Spurrier
Secrot ary and Directop

RRS:tw
encls,

Applications of 22s3s to L3 heard on liay 5th together witn maps
sub:itted by applicarrts, are on file in the office of the leg
County Opera‘bors, Hobos, ey Hexico, for inspectien of any
interesteq parties,

Glean Stals M

LEA COUMY OPTraToRs COIZ I pTRs-
HOPRS, EY imtIcs
April 25, 1oag



FErORE TUiD OIL CONERLVATION CGl1ISSION
F THE STATH & EJ MExICO

INTEE JATTER OF THE PEARING CALLEZD BY
T:W 0%, COMSERVATION COIRIISLION O TUB
STATE F IEW 2XICO FCR THE PURFOSE &
COIBIIERIIG:

CASE 10 173
MIER ¥0., 814

I THE IATTWR (F THE APPLICATION OF
TRAISCOUITTIENTAL O CAPANY, Ie FOR il

ORDER CRAITING FRRIIISSION TO DRILY. ITS . ¢
COYCIE DAE !0, L VWELL, CABR: SERIIGS !

RAITH, IY AN UNORTEODOX LOC/TION IN TIM
CEIMER (F THE NORTFSAST QUARTER (:EY)

F SECTION L, in TWP 13N, R.21E, . I.P.i.,
IN S.LYTMIGIEL COUMTY, MW LiTXICO.

ORDER & THE COLEZISSION

BY THE CQ:IIS5ION:

This matter camp on regularly for hearing at 1C:00 oltclock Auile,
on Harch 21, 1949 st Santa Fe, lew llexico, before the Oil Conservabtion Corm:ission
of Tew llexico, hereinafter referrsi to es the "Commission,

307, on this 8th day o April, 1949, the Cormission having before itthe
testimny adduced at the hearing of said cause and being fullyv advised in the
prerisess

FI?"DS:

le, That due public notice having been given in comrliance with law,
the Cormission has jurisdiction of the case end the subject matter therecof.

2e That the well, located in the troush of a geological fault, is a
160 acre center location in fee land; that duc to the ~xisting geclogical and
tovographical situetion it would be ireguitable and unjust to require tho applicant
to nake g regular location in a wildeot arecn.
- 1 4
3¢ That such a location as applied for will involve no offset wells or
OWnersSe

IT IS THERIFORE ODEREDs

le That the application of Trenscontinentel Oil Corpany, Ince for an
ordcr authorizing an unorthodox well location to te knavn as Coyote Dore Hoe 1
woll, Cabra Springs Zanch, and located in the approximate center of the northeast
quarter (&%) of 'section 1, Twp, 13¥, R, 21E, HNllePells, in San MNiguel County,
llovr ilexico, be, and the save hereby is approveds

2e¢ That should cormercial production te hed in said Coyote Dome Hog 1
well, the same shall be held and considered to bo upon o single 40 acre troet, to
be designated, and nover produced in cxeoss of the allowuable for a single 40 aero
tract as now or horeafter fixed by the Comiission,

DO ot Santa Fe, Now lexieco, on the day amd year hercinabove dosipgnated,




ST.OE F W ITAICO
IL. CONSERVAT IO CQU:iISSION

/s/ TiOAS Je [iLBRY, CHAIRAY
/s/ GUY SHTPARD, IEILDR
/s/ Re Ro SPURKIER, SECRITARY

IBA COT 7Y PERLTCRS CQUIIT BE
ROBIS, M ITLXICO '

APRIL 25, 1749




BEFORE THE OIL. COISFERVATION CO2IISSION
F THE STATYE @ BUI5LAICO

IT TS UATTER (F THE HEARING CALLED RY
TiZ CIL CONSERVATION €AV ISSION (F THEE
STATE (F ME/ LEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE (F
COIBIDERINGS

CASE 0. 174
ORIER 10, 815

IV TIE MATTER (F THZ APPLICATION F SOUTHTRN
UN1CH PRODUCTION CQPANY, FETITIONER, FOR A
CRIER GRANTI:G EXCEPTICH TC SECTION 1 (o) OF
ORDER 0. 748 FIXING THE SPACIXG OF WSLLS IN
TIE KUTZ CANYON-FULCHER B:iSIN G.S FIELDS (F SAN
JUAF COUNTY, 1B MEXICO,

ORIER (F THE COL1IISSION

BY THE COMIIISSIONs

This cause care on for hearing et 10300 otclock A,lL,, larch 31, 1949,
at Santa Fe, !bw Mexico, beforc tho 0il Conservation Cormission of Ibw licxico,
hereinaftor referred to as the "Commission.

NOT, on this the 3lst day of llarch, 1549, the Cormission having befors
it for considoration the testimony and other covidence adduced at the hearing
of said case nnd the application of petitionor and being fully advised in the
prerisoss

FIWDS:

That the proposed locction of a Pictured Cliffs well on the Southern
Union Production Company, Byrd-Frost, Ince., Wostern Fatural Gas Company, Stanolind
0il ard Gas Cormpany, Pe Be English, San Juan Basin Pool and G. T« Lackey courmnie-
tizod drilling unit comprising the SE%; of Soction 2%, Tarmmship 28 Xorth, Range 10
Test, TliePums, in San Juan County, thw lexico, 200 feet wost of tho boundary
specifiod in Section 1 (c) of Order Noe 748 should bc perrmitted bocause of tho
rugrod terrain of a foasiblo location within the limitations prescribed by said
Section 1 (c).

IT IS THERWORE RIEREDs

That Southern Union Praduction Company be granted permission to locate,
drill, cemplote and produce the Southern Union Production Compeny, ot al =« Hubbell
Well Yo. 1, at a location 16350 fect north of the south line ond 1850 fedét west of
the cost lino of Scction 29, Township 28 Forth, Range 1C ilost, UellePells, San Juan
County, iow lcexico,

DOM¥S ot Sanke Fe, Mo licxico, on the day and year hercinabove dosignatoed.

STATE OF IET MEXICO
OIl COIBERVATION £QUTIS: I0H

1IE4 COUITY COPERATORS CQUIITYEE /s/ THAIAS Je MLERY, CHATRGAY
HOURG, BT INIICO /s/ GUY SHEP/RD, :EUBLR
APRIL 25, 1%49 /s/ Re Re SPURRIER, SECRETARY




BurUar ide IL COSuaValIow CJTILGION

LR OTHY STAE OF Now JAXIC

IN THE MATTER OF THL HEALING CALL. D BY

THE OIL CUNSLEVATICE CSCMMIS3ION GF THE

STATE OF hEW #¥{ICO SUR THE PUxPOSE UF

CORSIDERINGS
CASE NO« 175
CRDLR NCo 816

IN THE MATTER OF T'E APPLICATION OF
GULF OIL CORPORATIUN FOR AN CRDER
AUTHORIZIxG IT TC DUALLY COMPLETE
AND PiiODUCE FROM TH. HOBBRS LIME
SECTION AMD THE BYERS SAND SECTION
FROM A SIHGLE WELL BURE, ITS WIST
GRIMES NOe 15 WELL, LOCATED 990 FEET
NORTH OF 1HE SUT! LIKE a:s'D 2310 FEET
EAST OF THE WEST LI~E OF CECT ON 32,
TO/NSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST,
LEA CUUNTY, KW MEXICO,

ORDER GF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COM ISSIUN®

Thia cause came on for hearing at 103100 efclock A.Me, March 31, 1949,
at Senta Fe, New Mexico, before the 011 Conservation Commission ¢f the State -
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission",

NOW, on this 19th day of April, 1949, the Commission having before it
for consideration the testimony adduced at the hearing of said case and
belng fully advised in the premises}

FINDSs

1, That due publie notice having been glven as required by law, the
Commissiorn has jurisdiction of this cause, and the subject matter thereof,

2¢ That although recent experiments tend to show that mechanical
packers and other devices are now availsble for engineeringly successful
dual completions, the Commission is mot convinced of the soundness of dual
completions as a general practice in New Mexico without sp-cific controls
over each such project, and the Commission therefore, frowns upon growlng
tendencles to dually completc wells, befere authority is given,

IT IS THu EFORE CRDEREDS

1, That effective t:ie 31st day of March, 1949, the Gulf 011 Corpora=-
tion be and it hereby is granted, pormission to dually complete and produce
its West Grimes Noe 15 well, located 990 foet north of the south 1ine and
2310 fest cast of the west 1linc of Section 32, Township 18 South, Range 38
EBast, N.M.P.M., Lca Bounty, New Mexico, in such manner that gas from the
Byers gas sand through the annmular space betwcen the tubing and the casing
and the Hobtbs lime scction through tubing by means of packer control, and

PROVITED that sald well shall be complcted =nd produced in such a
manner that there will be no commingling within th: well bore of the well of
gas or oll and gas produced from the two scparate strata and,

PROVIDED FURTHRR, that g4id well must be equipped in such a mannsr that




reservelr pressurcs may be d4ct rmincd on caek of the two specified strata
separately and further, that said well must be equipped with all necessary
connections required to permit recording meters to he installed and used ut
any time so that when such meters are instzlled zll natural gas, oil and/or
01l znd gas from e-ch separuate stratum may be accurately measured and the
gus-oll ratio determincé and provided further, that the opcrator shall muke
any and all tests including scgrigation tests but not excluding other tests
and/or deterninations at any such times and in such manner as is dceemed
nccessary by the Commissions The original and all subssquent tests shall be
witnessed by a representuative of the Commission and by representatives of
offset operators if any thore be, and the recsults of cach test properly attest-
ed to by the petitioner and all the witnesses and shall be filed with the
Commission within 10 days zfter the actual completion of each such test and,

PROVITED FURTHZIR, that prior to the time said well is dually completed
the applicant compuny shall suvply the Commission for its approval, with
plat or drawing showing thc proposed m:thod and manner of completion together
with an electrical or rcdioactivity log, showlng the location and extent of
each scparate strutum and thc proposed perforations, andy

PROVIDED FURTHZR, that upon the dual comnletion of the well the opera-—
tor shall su™mlt to the Commission s diagrommatic sketeh of the mechanical
installatisrn which wns ~etually employed to produce the sedl from both zones
shoving tuse and location »f packers. other devices used, location and ex=-
tent of perfcrations, nume and depth of each procucing horizon and speeinl
repert of preduecticn, gns-oll ratio snd ressrvolr pressurce doterminations of
esch horizcn at the time of complotion,

IT IS FURTHi:R PROVIDED and so ordsred by the Comnission that upon
failure of the operator to comply with any provision or provisions of this
order then the conditions hereunder shall immedistely terminate,

IT IS FUUTHER ORDERED that jurisdliction in this ease 1s hereby retained
by the Commissisn for such further order or orders as muy seem necessary or
convenient to the Commission <nd this case shall not be considered es estab=
lishing 2 precedent of suthorlzing general dunl comnletions in the Hobbs
fleld.

STATE OF MW NMEXICO
OIL SCVSERVATION COMAISSICN

/s/ THOUAS J. MiBRY, CH/IDMiN

(SEAL) /s/ R. R. SPURRIER, SECRETARY




FFORE 7% OIL COMRIRV.TION CQllISSIG:
G TR STLIE O ALY 1TIXICO

I THD JUITER (F 000 MBARIIG CZLLED DY
THE OL. COIBERV.LTION CITIISSTON F THD
STLTE (F B iKiCO FOR THY% PURPOSE OF
CO:SIDIRING:

2,85 e 178
CRDIR Y0, 817

INTIE LITER ¢ TE APPLICATION OF THE

OIL COWSLRVATION CQI ISSION UFON IS

QT 10T IOX UPOIl ROCUIEIDATLON OF Tl
NABWCLITURE COUIIFTES FOR L¥ ORDZR IRIETING
FRA! Tl ANROMEALD POCL L5 IRETOFOHE ES-
T.BLISHID THE FOLLOJI%G LISCRIERD L.YDS,

§i& SECTION 11 AID TET W5 of SECTION 14,
TGINSHIP 22 SOUTH, RLIGE 38 ELST, NUsP.ll,
LE4 COWNTY, IE7 lEEXICO.

ORIER OF THE CGILISSION

BY T5E CQOLISSION:

This nmnttor enie on rogularly for henring ot 10:00 (Pclock ie 1le,
Yorch 31, 1949 ot Santa Fe, iow liexico befcere the 01l Conservoticn Cormidssion of
Mw lfexico, horcinafter referrcd to as the "Camission"s

N0V, on this 19th day of April, 19490, the Comission having bhefore it
for considnration the rocormandation of the HJomanelaturo Corrrittee and tho testinmony
adduced and steteowmonts made at the hearing of said causs, ond teing fullv cdvised in
the vreniscs:

=

IWDS:

le Thot duc pudblic notice having boea given in corplicnecs vwith lww,
the Comrission has jurisdiction of this couso and the subject matter thercof,

2¢ That the recormendation of the Hemenclature Ceorrdttee for delotion
of sald dcseribed lards from the Arrorhead Pocl is acceptable to the Cormissions

3¢ Thot the only preduction upon the lamd sought to b deloted is
certain gas production in the -rostern part of the obove Geseribed land, which
proporty should be within the South Sunicc pool,.

IT IS THEREF ORE ORIER'Ds

That tho reccwerdation of the Norwncleture Committee that the S& of
Scction 11 and thce W& of Secction 14, Tcanship 22 South, Ravge 36 Tiast, HellePelle,
Ioa County, Mow Hexico be clindnatzd and deleted from the Arrcwhesd peol as horce
tofore dofined, be, and it is heroby accerted amd approved and said §& of Soction
11 and the Wé— of Sz2ction 14, Tawrnship 22 South, Rorge 36 BEast, are horcby deloted
fron snid Lrrovhoad Pool,

DO at Santa Fe, Now jkexico, on the doay and voar hersinabeove designatcd.

STATE @ MET MBIICO

LEL COUN1Y OPTRATORS CQIIIITRE OIL COXBEIV.TION CUiIS3ION
BOB3E, !B LEXICO /s/ THQULS Je IADRY, CHALZLH
April 25, 1249 /s/ Re Re SPURLILR, SECRITIRY




DEFCRE TiN OTL COIBENLTION COTIISSION
& TITY ST ¥ OITNI U760

INTHD 10750 OF THT HELRIID S.41LLD BY
THE 032 COI\EE‘{"‘.TTON COZIZSION Or THE
Talh (F M MNICO DOR THE FURFOSE (F
CORSIIERIIG:

CiLSE :"J. 179
ORDIR 104 G18

IN THE JATTER F THE APPLICATION OF
FRAMKLIY, .STON AND FAIR FOR A ORIER
LPFROVIIG /PFLICATION FOI LY ULORTHODOX
WELL LOC/TI0N, 1270 FEET SOUTH (F THE
FORTiL LIME LID 1370 FUIT ELAST &F THE RBST
LI'E, SECTION 7, TOJiSHIP 18 SOUTH,

RLIGE 30 T.LST, WeliePelts, 1IN THI LOCO
HILLS rOOL, EDDY COUNTY, ME.JiiZXICO.

ORDER OF THE CCLZiISSION

BY TIHE COZIISSION:

This causo core ‘on for honring ot 10800 ofclock fe ile, Zlarch 31, 1049
at Santa Fé, Mw licxico, befors tho Oil Conservatica Cormissicn of the Steto 'i‘
How licxico, hercinafter roferred to cs the "Coamission',

107, on this 1%h day of iApril, 1949, the Cormission hoving before it for
censiderction tho tostineny adduced ob the hoﬂring of said cnuso and boing fully
advised in thosc preniscs:

IXDSs
ls That duc public notice havring been given as roguired by lmy, the
Corrission has jurisdiction of this casc,

2e Thettho SEIE:clthe N& of Soction 7, Tcunship 18 Socuth, itanse 30 Dast,

is Fodoral ~ercage and tho Federal 0il and Gas Supsrviscr has approved the appli-
cotion filed herein for an uncrthedex well locctien.

3¢ Thot o regular and corthicdox locaticn on this acrcoge wrould bc urecons
cmie for the rooson that the eovidence shcus that the oil-iater confoet of the poel
indiented on tho rap introduc:d as "Bxhidbit BY, filed in the cause, rndght inter-
fere with or prevent producticn.

IT I€ TYIRZFOZL ORDER:D:

That the n~pnlicntion of Fronklin, 4ston and Fair for an order is hercby
epproved for aon unerthedox well leeation 1270 feet south of the north lire 1(1 1370
fect cast of the wost lime c* Seetisn 7 (S EX of the UA) Toundhip 18 Sowth,
Rangs 70 Bast, Mii::00, in the Teeo Hills Feel, Wddy County, Zow iiexdcee, ard

S IT IS FURTLSY DWRLD that shoeould production be had abt th ' lecaticn ofore-
said, the '.zclL b;/ Leaet orin condunetion with ctacr wolls en the some 40 aerc
trect shnll noe ba prodvesd in eieess of the aile oz’ »ew fixed or which riny here-

Caftor be fizsd by ths Cornmissien for the Loce 1%z Foul,

DOIE ot Sarta Fe, s llaxice, on the 4oy ond vanr hercincboie desicnateds

TLCGLBLE
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BEFORS 1"7}:. O1L GCUSBRVATIO SOz Ios51en ;
OF TIL SLATE OF 1BW »EXICo !

T THE iATTER C(F "2 TEARIG CALLED LY
TIE OIL COISERVATIC! COIIISSIC . ¢F i

STAT: CF [EW IEX1CC FCR 7170 | URPGSE OF %
CO STDER1' Gs :

CASE X¥O. 173 |
ORIER 110, 14

Iii TG HATTER GF THE AFPLICATION O
TRA!SCOIITT ENTAL CIL COMPANY, LIC. Fo‘z An *
ORDER GRAITI G PERFISSION 70 DRILL ITS
COYOTE DOE 1:0. 1 WELL, CABRA SPRINGS

. RANCH, IN AN UNORTHODOX LOCATION I THE

" CEMTER OF THE I'ORTHEAST QUARTER (:E)

 OF SECTICN 1, IN TWP.13N, R.21E,N.M.P.M.,
I SAl IGUEL GOUNTY, MEW MEXICOQ,

ORIER_OF_THE COIIISSION
‘ BY THE COMISSION:
This ratter came on regularly for hearing at 10:C0 o'clock A.M,

. on Merch 31, 1949 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation
Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Cormission®.

NOM, on this 8th dey of April, 1949, the Cormission having before it the

testinony adduced at the hearing of said cause and being fully advised in the
~ premisest

FINDS:

le That due public notice having been given in compliance with law,
- the Commission has jurisdiction of the case and the subject matter thereof,

2. That the well, located in the trough of a geological fault, is a

: 160 acre center location in fee land; that due to the existing geclogical and
- topographical situation it would be inequitable and unjust to require the
applicant to meke a regular location in e wildecat aresa.

3. That such a location as apnlied for will involve no offset wells or
owWners,

IT IS THEREFORE ORIERED:

) 1., That the application of Transcontinentel 0il Company, Inec., for an

i order suthorizing an unorthodox well locetion to be known as Coyote Dome o, 1
“well, Cabra Spr:a.ngs Ranch, and located in the approximate center of the north-
'east quarter (NBi) of section 1, Twp. 13N, R.21E, H.JLP.M. in San liguel County,

i Now Mexico, be, and the same hereby is aporoved: !
b
’ 2. That should commercial preduction be had in said Coyote Dome No. 1

i well, the same shall be held and considered to be upon a single 40 ecre tract,
! Yo be designated, and never produced in excess of the allowable for a single
40 acre tract as now or hereafter fixed by the Cormission,

l
3
[
!

ICIE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and vear) hereinabove designateds

SYATE OF :EW IEXTSQ)
OIL“$QSERVATION COMTSSION
N, [

i
| 4~ :

TIOLAS J. MABRY//CHAIRIAN

GUY SIEFARD, LEIEER

L

R. R. SATG




OIL COMPANY, INC.
PRINCIPAL OFFICES
SANTA ROSA, NEW MEXICO

NEW YORX OFFICE

SuitE 1200
B4B FIFTH AVENUK s/
MURRAY HILL 7.8B19 A o . . ,-'7
- <7
O A e

~7
New Nexico
0il Conservation Comuission
Santa ¥e,N.l.

Gentlemens

Januvary 1l.,1949

This 1s to apply for an unorthodox well location
on our Coyote Dome No.l.test located in the center of the N.E,

f of Sec.l.T.13N R21E.

This well is located directly between two fauvlt zones e
as shown on the attacned geological maps and in the event it was
moved either north or south it would involve steeply slanted
sub surflace formations and would to a sreat extent be troublesome
in retaining a straight hole. o picked tais location due to the
fact tnat it 1is possibly a trap anag should be productive.lIt is
tough drilling but coula ve worse 1f not in the center of the

fault trough.

We nave tue Cabra Springs Ranch checkerboarded in 160
acre tracts and at the time we figured that 160 acres would be
a unit vouncary and continued under that presumption.

41t 1is strictly a wildecat well and the unorthodox location
would in no way effect any existing wells as to off'set procedure.
une producing well on our 6lL,125 acres makes the entire lease a
perpetual one as long as oil or gas 1ls produced from any part of the
entire tract therefore ofiset welis in the event of production will

not bother this location.

Assuring you of our cooperation at all times we are,

sincerely
TRANSCOn L LWHTA

Z0.Inc.

"’%Wﬂ
Hea.Hershifield, Jr.

wXecutive Vice=Presicdent
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January 13, 1949

Mr, H, A, Herahfield, Jr.
Midland Hotel
Santa Fosa, New Mexioo

Deay Mr, Hershfield:

In answer %o your letter of January 6th, regarding the location of your
Transoontinental #1 well in 1-13N-21E,

This well is in the center of the W/4 and techmieally is an unorthodox
locaticn, To caply with the regulations, it should be 330 feet north, south,
east or west of the center, However, we have no objection to the well being
80 looated, provided you comly with the rules governing unorthodox locations.

If you will file a petition with the on requesting sn unorthodox
location (in triplicats) in the center of the'section, and set forth the reasons
for the location (topography, geology, ete.) it can be straightened ocut at our
next hearing in Maxch, You can represent y-urself at the lhearing, pressnt your
and T an sure theye will be no difficulty.

>

trip to Santa Fe will undoubtedly be cheaper than the :310,000,00 you say
t would cost to move 330 feet, This is rurely a legal technicality, but is
absolutely neocessary for the record. It is the only alternative to mowing tha

.

We gave you tentative pormission %o spud in a well in 1-13T , Without
a bond, 30 you could mect your drilling corrdtient and retain the lease, No
partictlar looation was approved. However, there won't be any difficulty ine
will £i1s your petition with this offlee within the next week

B
5
E

Very truly yours,

Fra.nkC.mpu



OlL. COMPANY, INC.

PRINCIPAL OFFICES [/ ”: LA L
SANTA ROSA, NEW MEXICO U/ gy

NEW YORK OFFICE Ly y
suiTe 1200 AN

BAB FIFTH AVENUE
MURRAY KiLL 7.8818

A

5,109

January

wew mwoeglen 911 Conservation Conalanlion
Pc\)q o x (_371
vanta 'e,lNew wexico

Attn.sr..rank GC.Earnes

PDear r.Barnes:

e are in recelipt >f your let.cr acknowledging
the form C-101 on the Estradza test,however we are q.ilte at a
loss to understand the return of the orr C=121 on the Coyote
Lome test in C-NW; of S-1 R21E T13N.

We submitted tals form to your ofice on 10~30-L&
and It was received in your office 13-1-Ll. ¢ had some diffieculty
arranging the drilling bond but were told to ;o uhead and spud in
our well In order to hold our lease.Thlis we have done and at thnat
time no mention was made of a change in location, Our well is a
llttle over 120 feet deep and was snut do.n until tie bond came
througsh., During this time we hove established a permanent rlpg set
u: that wculd cost us in the nelrhaborno & of ;310,000 to move the
330 feet.

iYranscontinental nas aovoroxinately 3,000 acres snd
it Is all on tae same ranch and caeckervoarded in 160 acre tracts.

I'nere are a ftew of tile tracts under taat figure due to tne irregular

snhape ~f the Cabra Springs hanch boundary line.In as much as the
divislon of tne lranscontinental noldings are In 153 acre tracts it

looks to me like tne unit boundary line on such acreage would be the

160 acre boundary.

In tae {wture we will locate tne wells as you sugzest
but due to tne nature of tae cross faulted structire we are driliing

the centre of tne Wi puts us exactly in tne trouzh of the cross
% o =

faulting. wmoving eitaner way would probably Increase tae toughness of

an already touzh drilling job.

Awaiting your further word we are,sincerely,
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